
NOTHING IS EASY STAND
UP TRASH TALK
All the hibernating troll things rearing their
ugly heads and popping up lately somehow caused
me to go back to very old Tull. So, fault me if
you want, but we will start and end there this
weekend. Nothing is easy.

If you never saw the traveling minstrel circus
that was Jethro Tull live in the 70’s, you
really missed something. I was already thinking
about this before talking to one of our mates
here with a wife who is an accomplished
flautist. We will get to football in a moment,
but the lead today is going to be music.

Back to Tull. I am old. I have seen most
everybody. Jethro Tull was ridiculously
incredible. And, yet, not an act that even I
think about regularly. Go figure. That in spite
of how good Ian Anderson was, and even more
Martin Barre on guitar. Their talent was insane,
and the rest of the band was close if not equal.
It is one thing to hear their music, but like
Pink Floyd, seeing it play out in front of you
live is better than you could possibly hope for
or imagine. No way to really describe it.
Alright, we will start off with a cut from Stand
Up. Then we shall see where we end up.

Okay, college football is dormant still. Unless
you live near Tempe Arizona, where the Herm
Edwards project is turning out to be an even
bigger cock-up joke than people like me thought
it was from moment one. Seriously, ASU and their
brain trust of Ray Anderson, are making Pee Wee
Herman look like Vince Lombardi. I have never
been more embarrassed for ASU football in my
life. Never.

As to the Pros, Denver blistered Da Bears in a
yawner Thursday night. Brock Osweiller is still
the best quarterback on the Donkos, and that is
a problem for them.

Today – Saturday! – we have two games. Bears at
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Kittehs is first up. Lions are seriously hurt
with injuries. But not enough to lose to the
Bears. Chargers at Chiefs is second up to bat.
Not THAT is a game. Chefs are a better team, but
I like Rivers and the Bolts here.

On Sunday, and it may not ultimately matter, but
the Dolphins at Bills might be pretty
interesting. Personally, I really care and will
be focused on the return of Aaron Rodgers in
Carolina against a seemingly resurgent Panthers
and Cam Newton. Even if the Pack wins out, I am
not sure they get into the playoffs at this
point. May suck, but that is how it is.

There are only two games that have real national
interest. Scribe will love this, but the most
critical one is absolutely Pats at Steelers. If
you just read history, you take Bill Bel, Brady
and the boys every time. I don’t think so right
now. The Stillers just have too much jam at home
tomorrow. Now, assuming the Pats return there
for the playoffs, that is quite another thing.
But tomorrow, I like Steel City.

The other is Rams at Seattle. The Rams have been
both consistent and resilient this year. Nobody
predicted that. I admire what they have done.
They are for real. But, man, it is crunch time
and this is in Seattle. That is brutal. I’ll
take the Squawks. Cards at Skins might be
interesting to watch, even if not of any
significance.

And so we close with more Tull. Again, a
seriously incredible act over a very long time.
If you never got the opportunity to see them
back in the day, go google a U-Tube of one of
the old concerts and watch it. Was great. And
Martin Barre remains one of the greatest under
appreciated guitarists in rock history. And,
today, a little love for flautists, some of whom
are quite important here. Get the lead out, and
get the roll on.


